## A-H News to Know January 2015



Extension

Custer County
P. O. Box 360
Westcliffe, Colorado 81252
PH: (719)783-2514 FAX: (719)783-0908
mail: coopext\_custer@mail.colostate.edu
Website: www.custercountygov.com/ext

# Beginning in 2015, we will start publishing the newsletters electronically. Please submit your email address to us or

make sure we have your current email address so we can keep you in the loop. If you do not have internet and prefer to continue to receive a mailed newsletter, YOU MUST NOTIFY US WITH YOUR REQUEST or stop by the Extension Office for the newsletter. We will also take newsletters to the library for distribution. This will help to keep our rising costs down and keep up with advancing technology. Please send your email address to the office email address above.

#### 4-H Enrollment - Welcome to 4-H!!!

We want to welcome all our previous 4-H members back and the new 4-H members just getting started. If you ever have any questions, please give us a call or stop by the office. There are NEVER any stupid questions!! We are here for YOU!!!

**Communication** – As we kick off the new 4-H year, we want everyone to know how we communicate with you. We have a lot of important information, deadlines, requirements, new changes and most importantly, education opportunities to make you aware of. Our primary method of communication is through the 4-H News to Know newsletter. It would be most helpful to read this newsletter every month! Please make sure your mailing address and email address are both up to date. On occasion, we mail letters or postcards to our 4-H members and leaders. Please open your mail and read everything you receive from our office. Finally, all things related to the Custer County Fair are communicated through the Fair Book, which is generally completed and posted on <a href="https://www.custercountygov.com/ext">www.custercountygov.com/ext</a> in May or early June.

Keep in mind that many 4-H contests and activities have registration forms and deadlines. These will be covered in the newsletter. We publish this newsletter nearly every month, with a few combined monthly issues near fair time and the end of the year. Information that needs to be included in the newsletter needs to be submitted to the Extension Office by the 25<sup>th</sup> of each month. If information is not included in the newsletter, but needs to be sent out, we will send out an email to all 4-H and FFA members. So please keep current on viewing your email as well.

**Beef Weigh in -** The first weigh/tag day has been scheduled for Sunday, January 11<sup>th</sup> from 2-4 p.m. Please have your beef projects halter broke for this first weigh in. Also, please bring your inspection papers/bill of sale records. Copies will be made during the next week and we will return a copy to all exhibitors. We need these for all beef projects!

**Beef Workshop** - Ms. Bonnie Long, our Beef Superintendent will be hosting a workshop on January 11<sup>th</sup> at 4pm at the Saddle Club. This informative workshop will cover just about everything needed to get your beef project ready to show at the county fair.

**Trailblazers 4-H Club Meeting -** The first meeting of the Trailblazers Club was held on Sunday, December 7<sup>th</sup>, 1 p.m. at the home of Alisha Shy (110 County Road 340, Silver Cliff - Valley Feeds). The membership present at the meeting decided to keep the first Sunday of each month as their meeting date at 1 p.m. at the Shy's residence. The rest of the dates are: Jan. 4, Feb. 1, March 1, April 5, May 3 and June 7<sup>th</sup>. Need to verify if there will be a July meeting.

**Silver Spurs 4-H Club Meetings** - The Silver Spurs Club meetings will be held on the second Thursday each month. The meetings will start at 4:15 p.m. and be held at the Courthouse Annex Building again. The rest of the schedule is: Jan. 8, Feb. 12, March 12, April 9, May 7 and June 11.

**Triple C Clovers 4-H Club Meeting –** The first meeting of the Triple Cs will be held on Jan. 2, 2015 at 12:30 p.m. in the great room at school.

**Leadership Training** - Attention all club officers! First of all, congratulations on your new positions! You have chosen to represent your club and community by serving in these important roles. You have taken a leadership position that will further your 4-H career. You have also chosen to help your club and the 4-H community as a whole be successful. I applaud you for choosing to take on this most important role. With these roles come many responsibilities. The first responsibility is to understand that role and learn how to be the most effective leader you can be. There will be an officer training on January 31st in Pueblo. This is not mandatory, but highly encouraged. You will learn instrumental skills to help you in your 4-H journey. As a 4-H Club officer, you will automatically become a part of the Custer County 4-H Teen Leadership group. This newly formed group will be in charge of putting on the first ever Custer County 4-H camp. This is an opportunity to again show off your leadership skills and bring our 4-H family together for a day of team building and fun. I look forward to working with all of you!

**Meat Quality Assurance Class** – The Meat Quality Assurance class will be held on March 14<sup>th</sup> at 10am at the Annex Building. This class is open to all and mandatory for all first year livestock exhibitors and if you turn 14. All are welcome to attend and are strongly encouraged to do so this year. The MQA trailer will be coming to Custer County and will provide an opportunity for you to learn all about meat quality. This year we are also having two guest instructors. Dr. Robert Kattnig who was instrumental in putting the National Beef Quality Assurance program together and Bonnie Long who has an extensive knowledge on Beef production. Bonnie is also our Beef Superintendent. All species exhibitors are welcome to come and I hope you will take this opportunity to learn about meat quality assurance from our local experts.

**Hunter Safety Certification** - Hunter Safety will be provided this year to all 4-Her's and is required to participate in the 4-H shooting sports. This year's class will be held March 7-8<sup>th</sup>. Please look in the February Newsletter for further details and please plan on attending if you are a new to the Custer County 4-H Shooting Sports.

**Public Speaking Contest -** The Public Speaking event will be held on April 2<sup>nd</sup>. As you know this is an optional event and I encourage all of you to learn to hone your public speaking skills. These skills will prepare you for life happenings such as interviews and how to address crowds and individuals. This confidence building skill is invaluable to learn and have fun in the process! If you are a senior 4-Her, this can even provide the chance to compete at the State Conference held on the CSU Campus in June.

Practices will start in February, but it's never too early to start practicing at home and even writing your speech. This is a wonderful chance to overcome your fears of public speaking.

**Custer County 4-H Foundation -** The Custer County 4-H Foundation is your local organization to help our 4-H youth further their experience by sending them to camps, conferences, and providing other learning opportunities. Membership is \$25 for the family. Membership runs from January 1 to December 31 with dues payable by January 31 to receive benefits for that current year. If you are a member of the Foundation and attend a camp or conference, 75% of your camp/ conference cost will be covered by the Foundation. The Foundation also sponsors the Awards Ceremony in September. This organization cares about our 4-Her's. Please support the Custer County 4-H Foundation today.

**National Western Stock Show** – NWSS will begin January 10 and run through January 25, 2015. They are offering discount packages to 4-H families. If interested call the Extension Office for more information.

#### **CAMPS:**

**Leadership Development Conference (LDC)** – January 23-25, 2015 at Renaissance Hotel, Denver, CO. The camp is for youth 14-19 years of age. Cost is \$150 plus cost share of the room. Deadline is Jan. 8<sup>th</sup>. For more detailed information, call or stop by the office.

**Youth Fest** – February 6-8, 2015 at Ponderosa Retreat Center, Larkspur, CO. This camp is for youth 9-13 years of age. Cost is \$120 each. Registration deadline to the Extension Office is Jan. 23<sup>rd</sup>.

Courthouse will be closed on Monday, January 19th for Martin Luther King, Jr. Day

Please check out the Custer County CSU Extension website: www.custercountygov.com/ext

### 2015 Custer County Fair

July 13-19, 2015